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Ellisha Stewart 

Project Manager 

New Homes Development Team 

Housing & Modernisation 

Ellisha.Stewart@southwark.gov.uk 

Tel: 0207 525 3069 

Date: 14 January 2020       

       

Dear Click here to enter recipient name. 
 
Daniels Road construction site 
 
I hope that you and your family are safe and well during these difficult times. 
 
On 4 January, the Prime Minister announced new national lockdown restrictions across the 
country to help control and push back against the spread of a new variant of COVID-19. This 
brought new restrictions in addition to those which were in place in London for several 
weeks, including asking people to stay at home apart from essential travel. 
 
In line with Central Government guidance, the construction sector and its supply chain will 
continue to operate during the national lockdown. We agree that it is essential for 
construction sites to continue operating to provide desperately needed new homes for those 
in housing need as quickly as possible. Construction at Daniels Road, will therefore be 
continuing throughout the lockdown. 
 
We know that most of you will now be spending the majority of your time at home during 
working hours and many of you will be trying to work or have children taking part in online 
lessons at home. We understand that noise from construction sites near to your home during 
working hours will therefore be more disruptive than would normally be the case. 
 
I am writing to reassure you that we have communicated guidance to all of our contractors to 
ensure that their operations are as considerate as possible to residents living near to 
construction sites. They will be making every effort to keep disruption to a minimum and are 
mindful of residents living and working nearby. However, as I’m sure you will understand, 
some noise and disruption from these activities is unavoidable and I apologise in advance for 
any disturbance this may cause to you and your family. The temporary disruption is 
necessary to provide desperately needed homes for other residents. 
 
Many contractors are working at reduced capacity to ensure that social distancing is 
maintained on site, so there will be less noise and disruption than would typically be 
generated from construction sites. 



 
 
 

 

 
All of our contractors are already registered with the Considerate Constructors Scheme 
(CCS) and abide by the Code of Considerate Practice. The Code commits these companies 
to respect the community where they operate, protect the environment, secure everyone’s 
safety and value their workforce.  
 
If you are struggling to cope with the level of noise and disruption coming from Daniels Road 
site, or you have any other concerns about the site, please do not hesitate to contact me on 
the details below: 
 
Email: Ellisha.Stewart@southwark.gov.uk 
Tel: 0207 525 3069 
 
We thank you for your patience and understanding. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Ellisha Stewart 

 
Ellisha Stewart 
Project Manager 
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